Memo to Cabinet by the Hon. Minister of Public Building and Works

Erection of a 90 bed Hotel at St. Paul's Bay

On the 5th January, 1966 Messrs Marsovin Ltd filed an application to build a hotel at Church Street i n St Paul's Bay. This application has been discussed at the Town Planning Board on the 21st February, 1967. The Board was in favour of this development provided height shall be limited to seven storeys (two floors for service and five for bedrooms).

A letter of intent was issued on the 4th April, 1967 and Messrs Marsovin Ltd submitted plans of the proposed hotel an the 31st July, 1967 (copy enclosed).

Hon. Ministers are requested to consider whether this application should be processed further and permit issued.

23rd August, 1967.